

Fife and Kinross CTC committee meeting 1st March 2021
Meeting held at 18:30 over internet via Microsoft Teams

Attendees: Linda Body, Nan Shepherd, Ian Nicol, George Budd, Kaye Lynch

Apologies: None

Matters arising from previous minutes: None

Linda Body thanked everyone for attending and opened meeting at 18:35

Secretaries Report: George Budd reported that various information had been sent from Cycling UK throughout the past year on restrictions on group cycling and meetings due COVID. Two or three enquiries from individuals about our meetings and runs, these were replied to.

Overall a very quiet period.

Treasurers Report: Ian Nicol the club finances have changed very little over the past year.

Cash held. £3.70

Bank. £2030.52

Total. £2034.22

Income. £64.00 (hut hires)

Expenditure. £29:00 (hut maintenance)

Treasurer does not think we should claim the £200 from Cycling UK, this will be taken forward to AGM

Runs report: Linda Body stated that after Covid-19 restrictions were lifted runs were restarted in the summer months but fell away in the Autumn as restrictions were reintroduced and due to confusion over the various rules it was eventually decided to put the meetings and runs on hold. Hopefully we can begin again from May onwards.

Right to ride: No report

Welfare : Linda Body noted with sadness that two club members Jim Paton and Bill Suttie had passed away

Social report: No social events due to COVID restrictions

Holiday: It was hoped to form a Sub Committee to look into the possibility of holding a club holiday

Centenary Year: It was noted that 2022 is the clubs centenary year and it was decided to ask Charlie Brown to head a Sub Committee to celebrate the event, various ideas, being a gala dinner , club runs etc.

AOCB: George and Nan Shepherd are to resign from the committee, Linda Body thanked for their many years of service to the club.

Linda Body noted that our committee members are low and suggested that Janet Kerr and Kate McBride be approached with a view to joining us.

It was agreed that the AGM to be held in April should be done on The Zoom platform.

It was noted that Suzanne Forup and Andrew Abbess have agreed to attend our AGM

Ian Nicol noted that the club hut was being used more than in previous years, primarily down to Stuart Allan and his cycling friends, they have also been carrying out repairs. Stuart to be approached and asked to be hut guardian.

Next meeting to be held May 2021 date to be decided

There being no other business the Chair closed meeting at 17:00 hrs